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DEE SAUERHAFER, Editor

Bob & Jo Weitzel enjoy the annual Spring Fling.

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS
 Get well wishes go out to Sally Stoddart as she 
continues to mend after a skiing accident in Montana 
which left her with a concussion and a broken pelvis 
and rib. 
 Get well wishes also go out to Joe Wenglein as he 
recuperates from surgery.  
 A very happy birthday is wished Barb Ricotta who 
became eligible for a senior membership on May 1st.  
Her family and Vig surprised her with a week-long trip 
to the Pocono Mountains.
 Other birthdays were celebrated for and by Paul 
Masters on April 27th, Barb Grimes whose birthday is 
also on May 1st, and to Shirley Blandino on May 3rd.
 Happy Birthday to our own Jack Foote who turns 
double numbers on May 12th.  He is just not saying 
which numbers double. Have a great one!
 We have a star among us . . . Can you guess which 
CCC member was chosen out of the audience at Disney 
World to be a fairy in the musical review called Hoop de 
Do Review?  Your editor knows but won’t tell. 
 Congratulations to Joe Dispenza on his hole-in-one 
on April 2nd. Using his 5-iron on #16, Joe put a “one” 
on his scorecard. 
 Please welcome Richard Robertson of LeRoy to 
the membership of CCC. A warm welcome also goes to 
Andrew & Molly Cappotelli and John & Darcy Stryker.
 Barb Grimes has requested that people save and 
give to her wine bottle corks for a special project.

FROM YOUR PRO
 Make sure you check out the new merchandise in 
the Pro Shop.  See Al for all your equipment needs.  
Check out a demo club to make sure you are getting 
the right club for your game. 
 A reminder to all league players, please make sure 
you post all your 9-hole scores.
 Please stop in the Pro Shop and order your own 
personalized towel. The deadline is May 31st.  The towel 
size is 16 x 22 inches and is black and gray.  This is a 
great buy at $19.00.  It will take 2 weeks for the towels 

to arrive after our orders are in.  See Al today so you 
don’t miss out.
 Al has scheduled another Demo Day.  On June 6th 
from 4 – 6 pm, come out and try the new Cobra clubs.

Please post your scores right after you play either 
a 9 or 18 hole round. If you have any questions 
about the procedure for score posting, consult 
your playing partners.  If they’re members, they 
should know. If they don’t, the next step would be 
to consult one of your on-duty golf professionals 
or a member of the handicap committee.  Don’t 
procrastinate.  

LEAGUES ARE STARTING - PLEASE READ!
 The ladies’ Tuesday evening league will get started 
on May 22nd at 5:00 with a short rules clinic by Al.  
This will be followed with a team scramble. The season 
ends with a banquet on August 21st.  Sue Hendrickson 
is heading the league this year so if you have questions, 
check them out with Sue. The league fee is $20 per gal 
and each team has a $20 sponsor fee.  Please 
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bring your fees and give them to your captain the first 
night. Each gal is required to check for her own handi-
cap when arriving each Tuesday.  Please make sure you 
have an accurate handicap for the side you are playing.  
Many times there is a difference in your handicap from 
front to back. Although the league is full, there is a 
need for subs.  If you would like to be on the sub list for 
this league, call Sue at 538-2869.
 Bill Sollberger states that the men who play Mon-
day, Wednesday and Friday mornings will begin on May 
7th at 9:30.  The format will be a points game. 
 The Wednesday morning gals will start play in 
June.  The group is looking for more players and for 
subs.  Contact Sally Stoddart for more details. 
 The Wednesday evening gals begin play on the 16th 
of May.  There are some opening for regular and substi-
tute players.  Contact Janice Page. 
 Thursday morning play for the women began on 
May 10th.  Meet in the Pro Shop at 9:00 and we will 
begin play at 9:30 after drawing cards and reviewing the 
game of the day.  Plan on staying for lunch and euchre 
after golf. 
 The Thursday morning men’s group starts the be-
ginning of May.  Meet this group on the patio at 7:45 to 
draw for partners.  For more information, see Al in the 
Pro Shop.

Charlie Carson (left) and John Piccarreto (right) are the 
2007 winners of the Mudders. Carolyn Wynne (center) 

and Linda Patten won for the Ladies’ division.

Toasting Bill Batcheller on his 4th hole-in-one.  
This 4th one in Florida.

Harry Sauerhafer, Donna Pilcher, and Dave & Barb King 
share tales of the cold afternoon over great appetizers.

Linda and Gary Ringer are all smiles at 
Garry’s tie for 3rd place.
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THE 2007 MUDDERS TOURNAMENT & SPRING FLING
 The tournament was very aptly named this year. Unlike the 2006 tournament that was played under bright 
sunny skies, the 2007 participants wore turtlenecks, jackets, rain suits, rain and winter gloves and warm hats.  
Although the weather was anything but sunny, spirits were.  In the Ladies’ division, Carolyn Wynne and Linda Pat-
ten are the 2007 winners with a 69.  Following them was the team of Janice Page and Bobbie VanDussen with a 73.  
Just one back and taking 3rd was Beth Wallace and Jeanine VanValkenburg.  In the Men’s division, Charlie Carson 
and John Piccarreto led the field with a 63.  Following closely with a 64 was the father and son Baker team. Tying 
for 3rd was another family team, the Otto’s and Dave Dewey and Gary Ringer, both with a 65. 
 The Spring Fling was a fun evening.  Thank you to Steve for delicious appetizers and dinner. The DJ for the 
evening was excellent and enjoyed by all. 

Clockwise from top left:

Al Cote enjoying seeing all his CCC 
friends again. Al keeps the machin-
ery in top shape at CCC.

Steve putting out appetizers for a 
delicious beginning to this year’s 
opening dinner.

Paul Masters smiles at birthday 
greetings at the Spring Fling.

Joe Dispenza accepts congratula-
tions on his hole-in-one.

Ernie Baker is all smiles and he and 
his son take 2nd place.



THE SCOTSMAN
Editor .................................. Dee Sauerhafer

346-3227 or queenss@rochester.rr.com
Greens & Grounds ....................Ernie Baker
Golf Professional .................... Allan Wallace
Food & Beverage .......................Bob Weitzel
Business Office ......................Sally Kovatch

Pro Shop 538-9956 • Office 538-4174
Fax 538-9544 • www.caledoniacc.com

UPCOMING EVENTS

MAY

Sun., 5/13 ........... 2-Person Bestball (M/M/G)
Wed., 5/16 .......... Stag Day (M/M/G) 1 Bestball of 2 Formatz
Fri., 5/18 ............ Couples 9-Hole Scotch (M/M/G)
Sun., 5/27 ........... Flag Tournament (M)
Mon., 5/28 .......... Memorial Day Special Events (M)
Wed., 5/30 .......... Ladies’ Match Play Begins (M)

JUNE

Sat., 6/2 .............. 2-Person Medal Play Tourn. (M/M/G)
 Sons of Legion Tournament
Wed., 6/13 .......... Stag Day (M/M/G) 3 of 4 Format
Fri., 6/15 ............ Couples Scotch (M/M/G)
Sat., 6/16 ............ Filly Day (M/M/G)
Sun., 6/24 ........... Governor/Governess Tournament (M)
 Sign-Up Team Match Play
Sat., 6/30 ............ Junior-Junior Tournament (M/M)
 Junior-Senior Tournament (M/M)
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